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MESSAGE FROM THE VICE-PRINCIPAL 
  

Dear Families and Community Members, 
 
As we move into fall we hope that you found the start of the school year to be a 
great one!  Courses are fully underway at Thornlea.   Interim Reports will be 
distributed to students on October 13th, 2016. Parents’ Night will take place on 
Thursday October 27th, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. We hope that you will be able to at-
tend with your child as it is a wonderful and important opportunity to find out 
how your child has been adjusting to the academic and social expectations so 
far. We look forward to meeting with you. 
  
Last week was safety week at school and you may have heard your child dis-
cuss our lockdown drill. Safety is our first priority at Thornlea and your child’s 
cooperation in these drills helps us to ensure that in the unlikely event of an 
emergency we are prepared and ready to maintain safety.   
  
While we are only in the second month of this school year, we already are pre-
paring to welcome our future grade nines into our building.  Shortly, we will be-
gin to visit all of our elementary partner schools to talk to the grade 8s who will 
join us next September.  The school is also preparing for our Grade 8 Open 
House Night which will take place on Thursday, October 20th from 6:30-8:30 
p.m. We will discuss the Advanced Placement Program, the French Immersion 
Program, the Academy of Creativity and Multimedia Institute here at Thornlea. 
As well, there will be department displays and hands on activities for families to 
enjoy as they get to sample the amazing programs available for our stu-
dents.   Please let family and friends know about this fun and informative eve-
ning. 
 
We wish you a warm and sunshine-filled October. 
  
Warmest Regards, 
  
Kimberley Tavares, 
Vice-Principal 
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Come Out And Learn About What We Can Do For You! 

Learn about our Unique Programs  
Advanced Placement (AP) & Pre‐AP 

Academy of Creativity & Multimedia (ACAM) 
French Immersion 
            Business 
   Health & Wellness 
      Arts & Culture 
     Transportation 

Meet with 
Department Heads 

Teachers  
Guidance 

Administrators 
Students                                       

 

 

For our
Grade 8 Open House 
6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 

(6:30 pm – 7:00 pm – AP, FI, ACAM Talk) 

Come to Thornlea 
Secondary School 
Thursday, October 20, 2016 

	

8075 Bayview Avenue 
Thornhill, ON L3T 4N4 
Ph 905‐889‐9696 
Email thornlea.ss@yrdsb.ca 
Website http://thornlea.ss.yrdsb.ca 
Twitter http://twitter.com/thornlea.ss 
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 به دبيرستان ما بياييد و در باره آنچه ما برايتان ميتوانيم انجام دھيم اطلاعات کسب کنيد. 

 اطاعاتی در خصوص دوره ھای پيشرفته تحصيلی
 Pre‐AP دوره مقدماتی دوره پيشرفته تحصيلی

 Advanced Placement يا AP  دوره پيشرفته تحصيلی
  ( دوره پيشرفته تحصيلی امکان کسب کرديتھای سال اول دانشکاه را به دانش  

)      آموزان ميدھد.  

ACAMآکادمی خلاقيتھای ھنری و رسانه ھای ھمگانی 
 French Immersion تحصيلات به زبان فرانسه  

Business تجارت و بازرگانی 
Health & Wellness سلامتی و تندرستی  

Art & Culture    و ھنرفرھنگ
Transportation حمل و نقل 

 در اين روز شما ميتوانيد با افراد زير ملاقات داشته باشيد
 

 رييس قسمتھای مختلف مدرسه 
 آموزگاران

 مشاورين تحصيلی
 مدير و معاونين
  دانش آموزان

 
 

 

 

 مخصوص دانش آموزان کلاس ھشتم
	  pm8:30 الی pm6:30 از ساعت 

 
  سخنانی کوتاه در خصوص برنامه ھای تحصيلی مختلف)7:00-6:30(

 
 

 اکتبر 20از شما دعوت ميشود روز پنجشنبه 
 امسال از دبيرستان تورن لی ديدن کنيد

 

8075 Bayview Avenue 
Thornhill, ON L3T 4N4 
Ph 905‐889‐9696 
Email thornlea.ss@yrdsb.ca 
Website http://thornlea.ss.yrdsb.ca 
Twitter http://twitter.com/thornlea.ss 
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               THORNLEA SECONDARY SCHOOL 
PARENT INTERVIEW SIGN-UP SHEET 

THURSDAY, October 27th, 2016 
6:30 – 8:30 P.M. 

 

Dear Parents: 
 
We invite you to our Semester ONE Parents’ Night. Scheduled interviews will begin at 6:30 p.m. 
and continue until 8:30 p.m. 
 
An interim report will be issued  Thursday, October 13, 2016.  Now is an ideal time in the  

semester for parents and teachers to meet face‐to‐face to get to know each other and to discuss 

student progress.  Students are encouraged to attend with their parents. 

 
Please list the names of the teachers with whom you would like to schedule an appointment. Re-
turn this sheet with your child to school and the teacher will determine the time of the interview. 
The completed sheet will then be returned to you by your child for your scheduled appointments. 
 

 
 

 
Student Name_____________________________________(Please print) 
 
Ph  905-889-9696 
Email  thornlea.ss@yrdsb.ca 
Fax         905-889-2991 

 

Teacher’s Name Room # Interview Time Teacher Initials 
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TSS Literacy Corner 
 
Hello Parents and Guardians, 
 
I wanted to review the school’s upcoming preparation for the Ontario Secondary 
School Literacy Test (OSSLT). 
 
Results of the Practice Test: 

If your son/daughter is in grade 9 or 10, he/she wrote a practice test on Sep-
tember 16.  He/she has received the test back from his/her homeroom 
teacher. 

Please review the test with your child.   
If you are concerned about his/her results, please remember that the upcoming 

WSIs will focus on these skills in greater detail.   
If you feel your child needs more support, please consider enrolling him/her in 

the After School Literacy Program.  
Information about the After School Literacy Program: 

We are planning to offer the After School Literacy Program in 2nd semester. 
The Program will take place every Tuesday and Thursday from 3:15 to 4:15 from 

January 17 to January 24 and February 7 to March 22 (excluding days during 
March Break). 

Preparing for the Test: 
The upcoming dates for the Whole School Initiatives (WSI) sessions in the 

month of October are: 
October 11 (Period 2) and October 24 (Period 3)  

 
Should you have any questions and/or concerns, please do not hesitate to get in 
touch with me either by phone or email.  
_ÉäÄxxÇ et| 
905-889-9696 Ext/197 
Lovleen.rai@yrdsb.ca 
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Salutations from the Guidance Department!   
 
A reminder that the Guidance Team this year consists of Mr. Paul Stephenson (Counselor/Student Suc‐
cess), Ms. Andrea Tse (Counselor & Head of ESL), Ms. Joan Walker (Counselor & Head of Technology), 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (Counselor) and Ms. Gail Burdett (Guidance Secretary). 
 
The Post‐Secondary Visits at Thornlea Schedule is posted in this e‐bulletin and outside the Guidance 
Office on our bulletin board.  Copies are also available in our guidance office.  Students should listen to 
the daily announcements for the time and room that they will be presenting.  Don’t forget that the Col‐
lege Fair is being held (Oct. 17th and 18th) at the Enercare Centre. Keep in mind that many Post‐
Secondary Institutions (Universities and Colleges) will be coming to Thornlea to speak to our senior 
students in the first semester.  We have already hosted Carleton, Ottawa, Waterloo, Schulich, Durham, 
Guelph‐Humber and Queens’s. We have for the week of Oct. 11th the following are coming: UOIT, 
Western, Brock and many more to follow.  Also Note 2 CHANGES – Queen’s University will come on 
Nov. 7th and York University will come on Nov. 23rd . 
 
As for Scholarship information for grade 12 graduating students, please make an appointment to see 
Mr. Stephenson in the Guidance office during period 3.  Mr. Paul Stephenson will be having a Scholar‐
ship Seminar on Monday October 17th at 11:35 in Room 213. 
 
But, before that, there will be a special Assembly on Tuesday Oct. 11th at 1:45 in our Cafeteria for 
Grade 12’s only on “Financing Your Post‐Secondary Education”. 
 
Two great websites to find out more information on scholarships are: 
 
http://www.studentawards.com/ 
 
http://www.electronicinfo.ca/scholarships 
 
We also would like to remind students of the process for making guidance appointments.  If any stu‐
dent would like to make an appointment with their “Alpha/Sector” identified counselor, they should 
come to the Guidance Office before school starts (8:25 to 8:50), during their lunch, or after school 
(3:05 to 3:30). 
 
We would also like to remind our learning community that there is a new process in place for Commu‐
nity Service Hours.  All students must complete 40 community hours to obtain their Ontario Secondary 
School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve your community service opportunity before 
you start your hours.  Please see your counselor for approval. 
 
We also would like to announce a new initiative to all our grade 9 students.  Grade 9 students that 
complete their 40 community service hours in their grade 9 year will receive a special certificate of 
completion.  
 
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office and pick 
up a Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bulletin Board” for cur‐
rent opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education requirement. 
 
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 
 



10  

Breakfast Program  
Pictures 

Mazon Canada & Israeli Embassy Awards 4 Area West School Breakfast Programs with 
Large Gift! 
 
On Friday, September 30th, the Consul General of Israel, Galit Baram, and the Director of Ma-
zon Canada, Jay Y. Brodbar, presented 4 Area West high schools with a cheque of approxi-
mately $8000 to support their Breakfast Programs.  The Breakfast Programs sharing the gift 
include: Thornlea Secondary School (of course!), Maple High School, Vaughan Secondary 
School, and Stephen Lewis Secondary School. 
 
The cheque was presented at Thornlea during its ‘Fruity Friday Hot Breakfast.’  On ‘Fruity Fri-
days,’ students who bring one fresh fruit from home are provided with a nutritious hot breakfast 
to eat along with that piece of fruit.  This is Thornlea Secondary School’s way of encouraging 
parents to buy more fresh fruit for their families. 
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Also present for the ‘cheque-bestowing ceremony’ were: Gila Martow (MPP), Paul Valle 
(Superintendent of York Region District School Board), Valerie Burke (Ward 1 Councillor, 
Markham), Stanley Fedun (Government Relations Officer, Consulate General of Israel, Joan 
Stonhocker (Executive Director of the York Food Network), Jason Dasti (Food for Learning), 
Noreen Valimohamed (York Region Public Health), John Sebastiano (Principal of Maple H.S.), 
Ken Shigeishi (Principal of Stephen Lewis S.S.) and, of course, our own principal, Mr. Joe 
Foti.  Patti O’Sullivan, Jennifer Gillespie, and Debra Litvack--all from the YRDSB--worked hard 
to organize the event and were also present. 
 
In the background, but working hard to cook and serve a hot breakfast of french toast, yogurt, 
fresh fruit, and juice to hundreds of students, were Thornlea student volunteers (Anabel Pis-
arevsky, Martin Ma, Cora Ma, Mark Ma, Breanna Schuler, Liam Bull, and Audrey Zheng) and 
Thornlea staff volunteers (Guisou Daneshmand, Devorah Salsberg, Shiraz Rafik, Marisa 
Karounos, and Paris Moradian). 
 
A very special thanks to our parent volunteer, Malcolm MacNeil, who does all of the shopping 
and oversees all of the cooking and much of the organizing for Thornlea Secondary School’s 
Breakfast Program.  Mr. MacNeil has provided this generous service for over 5 years now, 
continuing to support us beyond his daughter Dianne’s graduation from Thornlea in June of 
2015. 
 
It is the aim of all school breakfast programs to ensure students fuel their day of learning with a 
nutritious breakfast.  On behalf of all of the 4 recipient schools, Thornlea would like to thank 
Mazon Canada and the Consulate of Israel for their generous gift.  We will make good and 
careful use of the money. 
 
Debra Hanff 
Thornlea Breakfast Club Chair 
 



12  

Grade 9 FIT DAY 2016!!  
 
On September 15th, all Grade 9 students, staff and the members of 
TSAC (student council) spent a beautiful day at Camp Green Acres for 
Thornlea’s annual Grade 9 FIT Day. Students had the opportunity to 
participate in various team-building activities, allowing them to make 
new friends and get to know their student council team. Each team 
created a cheer according to this year’s theme, superheroes. Stu-
dents spent the day cheering and participating in friendly competition 
activities. Teams were collecting tickets throughout the day, not only 
for winning challenges but also for showing position team and school 
spirit! The team with the most tickets at the end of the day would be 
crowned the winner! Lunchtime included a tasty pizza lunch and mu-
sic for students to show off their dance moves. The day ended with 
the announcement of the winning teams, as well as mini-games in 
the school cafeteria. Overall, Grade 9 FIT Day was a huge success 
and gave students the perfect opportunity to experience the great 
school spirit we have at Thornlea.  
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TERRY FOX RUN 
 
Once again, Thornlea SS hosted its annual Terry Fox Run/
Walk on September 22nd, 2016.  All students and staff 
participated in the event and of note, this was the 36th 
Anniversary of the original event.  Our walk/jog/run route 
was entirely on school grounds and consisted of a 5 km 
circular course where historical markers representing 
Terry's run helped encourage the students to keep run-
ning/walking.  We also had temporary tattoos that helped 
contribute to the excitement of the event. 
 
We look forward to raising more money next year and are 
proud to say that our contribution to cancer research is 
over $130, 000 since 1989.  If you wish to make any 
other contributions to the Terry Fox Foundation you can 
visit www.terryfox.org. 
 
Ms. Kathryn Dawe 
Interim Head of Health and Physical Education 
Athletic Director at Thornlea Secondary School 
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THORNLEA’S ANNUAL  
AWARDS CEREMONY 

  

On Thursday, November 3, 2016 
we will be recognizing students from  

Grades 9—11 who achieved academic excellence 
during Semester 2 for the 15-16 school year. 

Students invited will be notified  
by October 14th. 

 
  

Parents are invited to attend our ceremony 
and witness the presentation of certificates 

in the CAFETERIA from 9:00am – 10am 
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Thornlea Secondary School 
Post Secondary Fall Visits 2016 

      Room 220 

Date School Time Location 
Friday, October 7th 
  

Queen’s University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Tuesday, October 11th (UOIT) University of On-
tario Institute of Technology 

11:30-12:30 Room 220 

    

Thursday, October 13th 
  

Western University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Friday, October 14th 
  

Brock University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Monday, October 17th Huron at Western University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Tuesday, October 18th 
  

Ryerson University Science 
& Engineering 

11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Wednesday, October 19th 
  

University of Windsor 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Friday, October 21st 
  

George Brown College 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Tuesday, October 25th 
  

McMaster University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Wednesday, October 26th Wilfrid  Laurier University 
  

11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Friday, October 28th 
  

Bishop’s  University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Monday, October 31st 
  

Brescia University College 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Tuesday, November 1st 
  

Nipissing University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Wednesday, November 2nd OCAD Ontario College of 
Art and Design 

11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Thursday, November 3rd Ivey Business School at 
Western University 

11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Friday, November 4th University of Toronto- Scar-
borough Campus 

11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Monday, November 7th 
  

Lakehead University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Tuesday, November 8th 
  

Seneca  College 11:30-12:30 Room 220 
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Wednesday, November 9th 
  

University of Guelph 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Thursday, November 10th 
  

Laurentian University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Friday, November 11th 
  

University of Toronto 
Science & Engineering 

12:00-1:00 Room 220 

Monday, November 14th 
  

Concordia University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Tuesday, November 15th 
  

Ryerson University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Wednesday, November 16th 
  

Humber College 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Thursday, November 17th 
  

Trent University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Tuesday, November 22nd 
  

Redeemer University/
Christian University 

11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Wednesday, October 12th 
  

York University 11:30-12:30 Room 220 

Thursday, November 24th Bishop’s University 11:30 – 12:30 
  

Room 220 

Wednesday, December 7th 
  

Centennial College 11:30-12:30 Room 220 
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RSVP TO: thornhillcouncil@hotmail.com 
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 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

 October 10   Thanksgiving Holiday 
 
 October 13   Interim Reports Home 
      Parents’ Night Info Home 
 
 October 17   School Council Meeting 
 
 October 20   Grade 8 Family Night 
 
 October 24   Spirit Assembly 9-11am 
 
 October 27   Parents’ Night 6:30-8:30pm 
 
 October 28   PA Day—No school today for  
      Students 
 
 November 2   Gr. 9 Take Our Kids to Work Day 
      Gr. 8 Take Our Kids to High School 
      Day 
 
 November 3   Awards Ceremony Period 1 
      (By invitation) 
 
 November 11   Remembrance Day Assembly 
 
 November 15   Mid-term Reports Home 
 
 November 21   School Council Mtg. 7:15pm 
 
 November 24   Semi-Formal 
 
 November 25   PA Day—No School for students 
 


